KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER MINUTES APRIL 1, 2008

Attendees- Frances Regan, Jeannie Gordon, Jean Martin, Linda Newton, Jackie Phillips, Pat Slachetka, Jerry Smith, Helen Wilson. Nancy Hughes had a doctor's appointment. Jim Vatrt was not able to attend.

Meeting called to order at 10 am by Frances Regan, Chairwoman

Review and accept minutes of March 4 2008 accepted as written

Update on Square Dances – Jerry Smith has changed the days for the Square Dances *from the 3rd Wednesday of the month to the 4th Wednesday.* These dances begin at 7:30 and end at 9:30 p.m. and the price is just \$5.00 per person. You are welcome to bring your own snacks and drinks. No ticketsjust show up...

Update on Tony & Diane Dances – Due to other commitments from persons who normally attend these dances have forced **the cancellation of the May 10 dance.**

Treasurer's Report – Jeannie Gordon handed out the financial reports of the budget, Income and Expenses detail through March 2008 and the Petty Cash Journal from June 2007 through March 2008. Discussions took place on the "check and balance" system for the rentals of the hall. Jeannie is trying to balance the rentals with the payments and is having a problem because some checks are not in the name of the person renting the hall. She will discuss this further with Town Hall to see if something can be done to help make the reporting of income to be correct as well as more helpful for budgeting purposes next year.

CATERER: Jerry Smith announced that she needs to get a total count for attendees at the Awards Dinner within the next week. So, please if anyone has sold (or not sold) tickets, please report this to either Pat Slachetka or Jerry Smith.

Stereo Equipment usage at the Center: All members agreed that this equipment is much too expensive to have renters of the Center to have access to it. All members agreed that we would not allow anyone renting the facility to have access to any of this equipment.

New mats for two entrances at the Center: Frances noticed that two of our mats were missing from the two entrances and asked for a vote to purchase two new mats. A vote was taken and all members voted to replace these two missing mats. Frances will purchase them.

Bob Fitzsimmons and Offered Classes - The Town of Kure Beach will be sponsoring A Kure Beach Recreation Program staring in Spring 2008. Some of these programs may be held at the Community Center. There will also be some summer programs beginning in June. Interested parties may want to contact Town Hall at: 910-458-8216 for more information. Also, Mr. Fitzsimmons would be interested in the community's input for various classes and programs they would like see in future sessions. Anyone with some ideas may call Bob Fitzsimmons at: 910-200-6025. If the Center will be used for any of these classes, the Town of Kure Beach will pay for those classes.

COMMUNITY SPIRIT AWARD NOMINEES:

At this time, all nominations were opened and read to the Committee members. Those people nominated for 2007 contributions are as follows:

YOUTH: KELSEY HUNT

SHELLEY EBERSOLE

AUSTIN LEWIS

ANNUAL: CHUCK KEENER

PAULA WITHROW JAN TRUELOVE

LIFETIME: PEGGY FISHER

TONY GONSALVES

We are so pleased and excited to have received these nominations and the Committee members voted for the three top nominees (one in each category) and these will be announced at the Annual Community Spirit Awards Dinner to be held on Saturday evening, April 19. All attendees are asked to arrive at about 5:30 p.m. in order to start serving dinner at 6 p.m.

All members wish to express their appreciation to have received these nominations this year. All of these people listed above deserve our gratitude and congratulations on being nominated. Your contributions for this past year (2007) have not gone un-noticed and we all THANK YOU.

Need a volunteer to take minutes at next meeting: Pat Slachetka announced that she would be absent (in Europe) for the next meeting to be held on May 6 and asked for a volunteer to take, type, and distribute the minutes from that meeting and Jackie Phillips has volunteered to do this in Pat's absence. Thank you, Jackie!!!

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 12:15 p.m.

NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY, MAY 6 10:00 a.m.

Respectifully submitted by <u>Patricia M. S.lachetka</u> APRIL 5, 2008